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December 5, 1963

Dear Friend:

The tragic events of the past few days have brought us together 
In our grief, and have, I am sure, intensified our commitment to the 
principles of our late President.

The pledge of President Johnson "to continue" came as no surprise 
to us who were at the White House and we have an obligation to intensify 
our efforts in order to support our new President in his awesome assump­
tion of responsibility.

Therefore, could you set aside January 13, 1964, for a meeting of 
the Steering Committee to discuss our future activities. We will meet 
in Mrs. Peterson's office, Room 3110, of the Department of Labor at 
1:00 p.m., and we expect to work through the afternoon.

Further details and an agenda will be sent to you before the 
meeting.

We look forward to seeing you.

Sincerely yours,

Mrs. William Beasley Harris
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